
       

    THE PRESIDENT  

           OF THE  
GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 

 

15 February 2021  

 

 

Excellency,  

 

At the request of H.E. Ms. Joanna Wronecka, Permanent Representative of the Republic 

of Poland to the United Nations, and H.E. Ms. Alya Ahmed Saif Al-Thani, Permanent 

Representative of the State of Qatar to the United Nations, co-chairs of the Intergovernmental 

Negotiations (IGN) on the Question of equitable representation on and increase in the 

membership of the Security Council and matters related to the Security Council, I have the 

honour to inform you that a spill-over room to follow the second informal meeting of the IGN, 

scheduled for 16 and 17 February 2021 has been requested to the Secretariat.  

 

Taking into account that CR1/2/3 has been assigned to the meeting of the Special 

Committee on the Charter of the United Nations and on the Strengthening of the Role of the 

Organization, in accordance with General Assembly Resolution 75/140 of 15 December 2020, 

the Secretariat has assigned Conference Room 4 (CR4) for the spill-over room of the IGN. 

Taking into account the current risk mitigation measures on social distancing, the available seats 

will be assigned on first come, first serve basis. In this regard, I am attaching the respective risk 

assessment as provided by the Secretariat. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.  

 

  
Volkan BOZKIR  

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and  

Permanent Observers to the United Nations  

New York 


